Executive Board Members in Attendance:

Mark Gauntner, Tom Miller, Jim Kerrigan, Justice Percell, Linda Riemer, Marvin Hicks.

A total of 14 attended the meeting.

The meeting came to order at 1:00pm.

Motion to approve June, 2025 minutes as distributed to club members was seconded and approved unanimously.

Motion to approve July, 2025 minutes as distributed to club members was seconded and approved unanimously.

Officer/Director Reports

Vice-President's Report

Tom Miller reported:

- → The next shoot is Sunday, August 10. The last shoot was well-attended, and notices of the August 10 shoot have been distributed to clubs.
- → "On the Clock" shoots will be scheduled for every other Tuesday evenings in December and January. The indoor range will be open from 6:30pm to 9:00pm, and members are invited to participate.

Treasurer's Report

Jim Kerrigan reported the account balances for the end of July:

Field Archery \$ 8,150.62 Cub Run \$ 3,057.95 VBA Payable \$ 541.00

Total \$ 11,749.57

Motion to accept the Treasurer's report was seconded and passed unanimously.

Secretary's Report

Justice Percell reported:

→ There are currently 90 members on the 2025 roster.

→ Apology was offered for incorrectly determining that there was not a quorum at the last meeting.

Director of Indoor Archery

Marvin Hicks reported:

- → The indoor range is getting high usage.
- → Rules for the indoor range follow Arlington-Fairfax IWLA rules for all ranges, which include supervision and showing Arlington-Fairfax IWLA badges. It has been noticed that some users of the range are not Arlington-Fairfax IWLA members. Extra efforts will be taken to ensure all range users will be more closely scrutinized.

Don Early suggested that a sign be posted to explain that all users must have a range badge.

Director of Social Activities

Linda Riemer reported that the kitchen will be open for the August 10 shoot.

Marvin Hicks asked about accounts for kitchen revenue. The response is that the Field Archery account handles revenue and expenses for kitchen activities.

It was suggested that donations be accepted by users at shoots for kitchen purchases.

Director of Field Archery

Director of Field Archery Dick Riemer reported:

- → Announcements and flyers should be submitted at least five days before the deadline for Arlington-Fairfax IWLA e-blast newsletters.
- → The 101 Archery class will be on August 31.
- → There will be a "Beyond the Basics of Single String Archery" class on August 16, taught by Coach Dean Villanueva from the Junior Olympic Archery Development (JOAD) group. The indoor range will be closed on August 16th from 1:30pm. to 4:00pm for the "Beyond the Basics of String Archery" class.
- → The Suburban Whitetail group will be meeting on August 17 at 4:30pm for qualifications, and at 6:00pm for a meeting.

New Business

Don Early announced that electronics have been installed at the front gate, and a new keyboard will be installed soon. Some Arlington-Fairfax IWLA members will be able to use their FOBs. Codes will be distributed to various groups as necessary.

Old Business

Mark Gauntner announced:

- → Rinehart target bricks were picked up at Hoffman Archery, and will be stored in the storage shelter.
- → Members should let Mark know if 3D targets are needed or preferred.
- → The USA fall indoor tournament in the indoor range is on the USA Website.
- → Efforts to revise Cub Run Archer's bylaws are continuing.
- → All ranges are to be inspected as soon as possible.
- → Discussion of plans for the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter Board to repair the back porch are in process.
- → The Cub Run Archers club donated five 3D targets to the VBA, which were used at the Virginia Outdoor Sportsman shoot in Richmond.

New Members

There were no new members at the meeting.

Member Concerns

Marvin Hicks mentioned that the supply of paper targets is running low. Marvin also suggested a meeting at 12:30pm before the next monthly meeting to discuss the budget for 2026.

Mark Gauntner thanked Dick Riemer and Bob Walla for their help in picking up the targets from Hoffman archery. Mark also volunteered to cut the grass on the range before the August 10 shoot.

Red Bourdage was thanked for his help with the club for many years. Red is moving to Las Vegas.

The next Cub Run Archers monthly meeting will be September 7 at 1:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:50pm